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i just found this among my notes.  i didn’t note any 
credit to be given.  honestly i can’t remember where it 
is from, but i really wanted to share it with everyone.  
if the author truly has the heart of Jesus, i pray he 
will forgive me for sharing without permission.

down to our final minute
life is fleeting.  are you spending each moment wisely?

when i was a little boy, an adult in my life gave me a 
dollar. he wanted to teach me a valuable lesson about 
money. he said, “greg, if you will hold on to this 
dollar all day long, and save it at the end of the day, 
i will give you five more dollars.”  he gave me a 
specific deadline: i was supposed to hang onto it until 
5 p.m.

well, that sounded like a pretty good deal.  i held 
onto that dollar all morning and most of the afternoon.  
but at around 4:15, i just couldn’t contain myself.  i 
wasn’t sure if the guy really meant it.  would he even 
come back?  i started worrying.  as they say, that 
dollar was burning a hole in my pocket.  so i went down 
to the little drugstore near our home and spent the 
dollar.  i even remember the dumb trinket i bought.  it 
was a little skull head on a leather band.  when you 
held it under a lamp and then shut the lights off, it 
glowed in the dark. i also remember it smelling like 
rotten eggs.

at 5 p.m., though, the man who had made me the offer 
came back.  i had to tell him what i’d done.  i didn’t 



have the dollar anymore, so i showed him the little 
glowing skull.  he just shook his head in 
disappointment. “greg,” he said, “if you had waited 
thirty more minutes, i would have given you five more 
bucks.  you could have had your little skull and more 
money besides.”  he was right and i knew it.  i said, 
“i know” and hung my head.  i felt stupid because i had 
squandered my money, and my opportunity.  i was so 
impatient!
 
that’s a cute story, but in a much, much larger sense, 
God has given us a similar gift: years of our lives. 
our time here on earth is an infinitely precious 
commodity.  each and every day, we get so many hours 
and minutes deposited to our accounts.  we can hold 
tight to those minutes, using them wisely, or we can 
neglect them with useless pursuits.  but soon the day 
will come—like it or not—when we are down to our final 
minute.  we need to use our time well.

in the psalms, david wrote about how fleeting life can 
be:  “Lord, remind me how brief my time on earth will 
be.  remind me that my days are numbered — how fleeting 
my life is.  You have made my life no longer than the 
width of my hand.  my entire lifetime is just a moment 
to you;  at best, each of us is but a breath.” psa 
39:4-5 (NLT)

that concept of “numbered days” isn’t just an old 
testament idea.  paul wrote something very similar in 
his new testament letter to the ephesians: “so be 
careful how you live.  don’t live like fools, but like 
those who are wise.  make the most of every opportunity 
in these evil days.  don’t act thoughtlessly, but 



understand what the Lord wants you to do. eph 5:15-17 
(NLT)

“time is running out,” paul writes. “the night is 
almost gone.”  our days are numbered and the days are 
evil.  it’s late.  we are to make the most of every 
opportunity because the day of our salvation is coming 
soon.

these bible passages should remind us, every day, of 
the fact that Jesus Christ is coming back again!  the 
signs of the times visible in our culture echo this 
idea.  we are nearing the end.  we could be hurtled 
into eternity in the blink of an eye.  a heartbeat 
away.  it could happen through the rapture or it can 
happen at death.  that is why we always need to be 
prepared and ready to meet the Lord at all times.  we 
don’t know when the end of our lives will come.

it might happen at the end of the world.  or it might 
happen at the end of our world.  all of us, right now, 
are a heartbeat away from eternity.  it could arrive in 
the twinkling of an eye.  are we making our final 
minutes count?  God has given us a precious gift, so 
make every day of your life mean something.

serve other people.  love your family.  spend time with 
your friends and community.  do good works.  contribute 
to society.  gather regularly with believers.  give 
generously to your church.  enjoy the world God has 
created for us.  tell others about Jesus.  worship God! 
(yes, you’ll worship him for eternity but your 
opportunities to worship him during this life are 
limited.)



don’t waste the opportunities you’ve been given on 
earth.  instead, take advantage of them!  keep one foot 
in heaven and keep another foot on earth, because Jesus 
is coming soon. 


